
To: Bruce Martin, DCAPT 
Cc: District 11N Board and Staff 
Fr: Greg Schaefer, DSO-PB 
Re: Monthly Report for September 2021 Board and Staff Mtg. 
 
 
Not much to report from Publications:  
 
I am hopeful that we will yet receive some more articles for the next issue of Northwind. If you 
have articles about what the stand-down was like, how people are getting back out there, etc., 
please let me know. 
 
Communication from SOs-PB is still a challenge; Division Commanders, if you have an SO-PB, 
please encourage them to include me on the distribution of monthly reports to your Division. 
 
There’s still time to answer last quarter’s Spotlight Question – go do it now! J (Unless you are 
reading this during the meeting.) 
 
Peace, 
 
Greg Schaefer, DSO-PB 


